Fairfield Union Local School District

Athletic Booster Meeting
January 29, 2020
Fairfield Union High School Library Conference Room
6:00 P.M.

MINUTES

- 1. Meeting Called to Order by the President at 5:58 p.m.
- 2. Attendance: President; Angi Marinacci-Young, Treasurer; Tara Graham, Secretary; Denise Hoffmann, Athletic Director; Andy Clark, Concession Manager, Cathy Jude, Beth Hoffman, Track Coach Mike Graham, Softball Coach Matt Wolfe, Golf Coach Brian Oliver, Football Coach Sean Krupla.
- 3. Secretary Report: Cathy Jude moves to approve, Beth Hoffman seconds. All Approve.
- 4. Treasurer Report: Investment account balance is down to \$17,910.80. Checking balance is \$31,742.16. Total for the accounts is \$49,652.96. Winter Concessions = \$10,130.89. Athletic Booster Scholarship recipients have received their awards. Coaches have been notified of the allotment balances and some have used them. The A.D. has encouraged the coaches to utilize the allotments. Mike Graham moves to approve, Cathy Jude seconds. All approve.
- 5. Athletic Director Report: Mr. Clark has had a discussion regarding the Sign Up Genius and having coaches encourage parents to use it properly and sign up for their athletes sport in the correct section and not sign up in another sport section as to take away slots from others. Coaches have been advised to notify parents to volunteer and the need for the upcoming season. The Regional Track Meet will be May 27 and 29, 2020 and the need for volunteers will be great. The Mid State League boys' basketball event will be February 8th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. There is a need for concession volunteers for this event. A discussion took place and the Boosters are Not covering and Not providing for Middle School concessions moving forward. A discussion at the middle school has taken place with the administration. The Boosters suggest that the middle school look at the possibility of "mini-boosters" for the upcoming season and beyond. At the high school, the Boys and Girls basketball teams are doing quite well and may go into playoffs. The wrestling team won a couple of invitationals.
- 6. New Business: Golf Coach Brian Oliver reports that currently there are 21 golfers and there is a possibility to have a JV and Varsity girl teams. Coach Oliver reviewed the Skytrax and how it benefits the student's mechanics and swings. Coach Oliver brought a quote from Pumpkin Vine Golf Course for new bags that equals \$1,400.00. He would

like to get Polo shirts for the athletes when he knows the number of attendees. Coach would also like to get swing and fitness kits that include tubing bands to help the students with their skills and swings. Coach Oliver has the information to submit to the A.D. and wants to be able to utilize the weight room as well. Coach Oliver wants to plan for Tuesday's and Thursday's from 4 to 6:30 p.m. for the weight room. Softball Coach Matt Wolfe is reporting that at the end of last year's season, the uniforms were stored in the dugout and became infested by mice. Coach Wolfe is reporting that there are 8 complete sets of uniforms. To give a quick recap, there are Varsity white and blacks and Coach would like to order 8 new sets for the team. Coach Wolfe will need to get the order approved through the athletic department. Football Coach Sean Krupla introduced himself and gave a background history of his accomplishments. Coach Krupla has been in the weight room and liked the items and is looking at the possibility of adding new weightlifting equipment. He would like to talk with the other sporting coaches to see what can be used by all the various sport athletes. Coach Krupla believes that new glute and hamstring bands would be beneficial. Coach Krupla asked about parent involvement and how best to get parents informed and involved. Other new business pertains to the selling of the old popcorn maker. The old machine will require some service a possibly a new kettle. Charlie has expressed an interest in the machine. A discussion took place about the costs associated for the old popcorn machine. Angi Marinacci-Young moves to gift the machine to Charlie. Denise Hoffmann, seconds. All approve.

- 7. Old Business: Beth Hoffman reports that there are winter programs still available. Mrs. Hoffman along with the Boosters question if there is a need for Spring programs or not. If so, maybe the programs will be smaller and not a large order placed with the printer. Regarding the Spring season, the outdoor concession stands will need to be prepped, cleaned and ready for upcoming events.
- 8. For the Good of the Group: The Banners in the gym look great and many people have had positive comments regarding the banners.

The next meeting will be Wednesday February 26, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

Adjournment: Angi Marinacci-Young moves to adjourn at 7:05 p.m. Tara Graham seconds. All approve.